Mat & Jo Thomson 

our Nazarenes currently serving with MAF 

on the Atherton Tablelands. 

Jo writes – 

March 21st: Just a quick note to let you all know we are doing fine up here in the Tablelands. As most of you are aware, we were hit by a Category 4 cyclone yesterday morning. We live basically 15-20mins away from where the eye of the cyclone hit. We still copped it pretty hard with (it) coming down left right and centre. Fortunately we rent a full block brick house which held up really, really well. We lost power at 7.00am with the cyclone passing through between 9-12.00pm. The wind was fierce, as was the rain, but all in all, after a family prayer time we waited it out playing board games and talking on the phone with concerned family members. 
We are truly thankful for all your support and prayers that must have gone out yesterday. As we ventured out of our homes late afternoon, the destruction around the place was amazing. The landscaping has changed and what used to be our famous Tolga Scrub Rainforest is now about 50% of what it was. We cannot believe the damage next door at the school and the next street over. Trees have fallen on homes and there is debris everywhere. We thank the Lord for his protection and peace over our family during this time particularly as we look at what could have been ... 
March 22nd: "Our hearts, of course, go out to the farmers who lost everything. Mat plays basketball with a guy who lost his entire banana plantation of 3-3,500 trees and as a result will have to let go of his 160 employees. Not only that, with the power still out in many places, it is difficult to even begin the clean-up process on some of these farms. In spite of all this, we continue to praise and thank God for his protection over our family and the community as a whole. We have been inundated with phone calls and emails from so many who have been praying for us. As we continue to get back to some normality, we pray that the Lord wil continue to use us as a witness and testimony of his love as we reach out to those in our community less fortunate that us." 
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